
 
Town of Benton 

Monday-June 10, 2019 

 Selectman’s Meeting 

1279 Clinton Ave 

Benton ME  04901 

207-453-7191 

 

 

1. Old Business: Selectwoman Cyr wanted to clarify that when the genetics lab did not 

build on the Neck Road it was due to no sewer line.   * The Genetic Lab did not go in 

because of no access to the sewer lines and was not due the fault of Gary Dixon, It was 

the lack of communication between all the town boards. 

 

2. Transfer Station: The Select board discussed the possibility of roadside pickup of trash. 

Also discussed was the Thursday night meeting with the Selectman of Clinton.  

Selectwoman Cyr will present a new contract that will discuss: possible options as 

follows:  Fee for service, contract including a termination clause that is mutual, and also a 

liability clause. Selectman Dixon made a motion. Selectwoman Patterson seconded on 

Selectwoman Cyr’s updated changes to contract with Attorney Bill Lee agreeing with 

said changes to the contract. All in favor. 

 

3. Tempesta Hearing: Selectman Dixon asked about the hearing and if any news had been 

heard. Currently it is the same. 

 

4. LED Lighting: LED light contract was signed for the LED upgrade to the street lights. 

 

5. Pump Station: A timeline was presented by Selectwoman Cyr. The foundation was to 

begin the end of June, first week in July. Concrete would follow the 2
nd

 week of July and 

the building construction would take place in the end of July through August. The pumps 

came in under cost and that it would take 8 to 12 weeks to be delivered. 

 

6. Election Results: Election results will be posted on the door of the office. They will also 

be posted on Facebook and the Town’s website. 

 

7. Alewife Festival: The festival was successful with new directors Dwight and Amy 

Gagnon. 

 

8. Adjournment: Selectman Dixon motioned to adjourn at 7:15 p.m. with Selectwoman 

Patterson seconding. All in favor. 
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